BOARD OF EDUCATION MEETING 

SCHOOL DISTRICT OF OAKFIELD

OAKFIELD ELEMENTARY SCHOOL

Monday—April 14, 2014
 

 

· Meeting called to order by President Kottke at 5:30 p.m.

· Roll call 

· Members: P. Kottke, B. Panzer, E. Kraft, J. Nyhuis (5:32),  M. Murphy-Steinke, P. Dercks, A Patterson
· Staff:  S. Green, B. Witt, B. Doyle, J. Hungerford, M. Liebelt, G. Seager, J. Schmidt, H. Baugnet, M. Morell, T. Kind
· Others:  B. Deer, S. Laning, E. Seager, Al. Morell, A. Norton, C. Patten, M. Patten, T. Marcoe, S. Liebelt 
· Mr. Panzer, seconded by Mr. Kraft, moved to accept the March 24, 2014 board meeting minutes.    Motion carried:  6 ayes, 0 noes, 1 absent.
· Financial report has been filed with the clerk.

· Public Input – none.
· Mr. Panzer, seconded by Mr. Dercks, moved to approve the bowling cost for the 2014 post prom as we have in the past. Motion carried:  6 ayes, 0 noes, 1 abstained.
· Mrs. Schmidt and Ms. Baugnet, our fourth grade teachers, presented Cami Patten, Alyssa Morell, Emalie Seager, and Abby Norton to share with the Board their Wax Museum projects.  All fourth graders were required to create a biography presentation called the Wax Museum.  This is where they pretend to be the person they wrote about and also dressed like them for their presentation. 
· Principal Witt led discussion on the proposed amendments to the WIAA constitution bylaws and rules of eligibility for the 2014-2015 school year.  Athletic Director, Doug Mock, will be voting on behalf of the School District of Oakfield at the upcoming WIAA annual meeting.
· Mr. Panzer, seconded by Mr. Dercks, moved to approve the 2014-2015 school calendar as presented.  Motion carried:  7 ayes, 0 noes, 0 absent.
· Mr. Witt shared with the Board the progress being made with the middle school and high school schedule.  In the middle school they will need to increase the minutes in math and language arts.  Progress is being made.
· Administrator Green shared with the Board the bids that we had received last year to have the parking lots resurfaced.  Last year the Board decided to wait until this year to have this done.  Dave Schell will attend the next meeting to explain the bids and the different options to repair the parking lots.

· Mrs. Patterson, seconded by Mr. Dercks, moved to accept Richard Mitchell as our crossing guard.  Cindy Moon resigned April 7, 2014.  Motion carried:  7 ayes, 0 noes, 0 absent.

· Mr. Dercks, seconded by Mr. Nyhuis, moved to change the April 28, 2014 school board meeting to 5:00 p.m. at the Oakfield Elementary School.  Motion carried:  7 ayes, 0 noes, 0 absent.

· Administrator Green shared the Spring 2014 election results for the school board candidates and the referendum.  Tanya Marcoe and Paul Dercks were elected to the school board for a three year term and the referendum was a complete success.  906 yes and 410 no.  The School District of Oakfield is being talked about statewide with our successful referendum.  Something we should be proud of. Thanks to the community, committee and staff for their support.  Also thanked Mr. Panzer for his suggestion on the six year referendum.  
· Mr. Panzer shared his attendance at the CESA 6 meeting.  Topics shared were the new products and servicing offerings that CESA 6 will be doing, video on “Advice for my Daughter” and discussion on residency in teacher education.

· Mr. Liebelt, Student Representative, reported that softball and baseball have been off to a good start, forensics had a meet on Saturday with successful results and state solo ensemble will be on Saturday, April 26, 2014.
· Principal Witt shared since the freshman orientation was a success that they are looking at doing something for the middle school.  The middle school is also looking at having their own theme, at the staff development they discussed a fifth grade orientation and the music departments are preparing for the spring concerts.  Principal Witt also mentioned the positive article in the Reporter on our WKCE test scores.   
· Principal Doyle also shared the success on our WKCE test scores. Nicole Loehr is the OES support for literacy and writing but is now going to be a support district wide and the elementary school is finalizing their tundra challenge which was a reading program sponsored by the Green Bay Packers.  The student and parent will receive a ticket to the Hall of Fame.  Friday was the Safety Patrol dance and that was a huge success, Tuesday will be the duct tape assembly, next years theme will be “Onward Oakfield”, and Friday was our 4K and Kindergarten round up.
· Administrator Green reviewed the positive WKCE results and compared them to the neighboring districts and the staff appreciation is Friday, May 9, 2014.  Other areas discussed were the bus routes for next year and the safety of our students, insurance bidding for the next school year and the board will need to look at staff contracts and increases for this next year.  The staff have been on a wage freeze this last year and it is important to look at a cost of living increase.  This will be discussed at the next meeting.
· Next school board meeting will be Monday, April 28, 2014 at the OES at 5:00 pm.
· OAKS COMMUNITY CHAT – The Community Chat discussed common school funding, the Fond du Lac Area Foundation and Mrs. Deer thanked Mrs. Kottke on the article in the paper after the referendum.
· President Kottke, seconded by Mr. Dercks, moved to adjourn at 7:25 p.m. to executive session under SS 19.85 (1)(c)(f) to discuss personnel.   Motion carried by roll call vote:  Aye – Kottke, Dercks, Panzer, Kraft, Patterson, Murphy-Steinke, Nyhuis
· Reconvene to open session at 8:42 p.m. by roll call vote:  ayes, Kottke, Dercks, Panzer, Kraft, Patterson, Murphy-Steinke, Nyhuis.

· Mrs. Murphy-Steinke, seconded by Mr. Nyhuis, moved to hire Greg Reitz as our new custodian at the MS/HS.  Motion carried:  7 ayes, 0 noes, 0 absent.

· President Kottke, seconded by Mr. Dercks, moved to adjourn at 8:43 p.m.  Motion carried:  7 ayes, 0 noes, 0 absent.
Respectfully submitted by:

Jackie Hungerford, School Board Secretary
